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August 2018 Board Meeting Minutes




MINUTES 
Board of Directors Meeting

August 28, 2018 - 7:30 a.m.

__________________________________________________________________

Board Members Present: Alisha Benson, Stacey Cowles, Chrissy Davis-Jones, Deloris Duquette, Tim Fitzgerald, Martin Hughes, Ronda Kenney, Bob Larson, Tom Messick, Marcelo Morales, Paul Read, Jan Schmidlkofer, Shelby Stokoe, Jason Thackston, Linda Underwood, Larry Valadez, Jesse Zumbro
Staff Present: Tim Henkel, Sally Pritchard, Kevin Mead, Amy Fanning, Lisa Curtis, Andrey Muzychenko, Jeff DeBray, Drew Curry, Marivic Mendoza
Welcome Meeting was called to order by Chair Jan Schmidlkofer at 7:30 a.m. with brief introductions of Board members and staff.
1. Welcome and Introduction of New VP of Finance
Tim Henkel welcomed and introduced Amy Fanning, new Vice President of Finance. 
· Tim Henkel shared with the Board the following staff recognitions/awards/achievements: 
· Marisela Revuelta Cervantes and Aiden Sanders were chosen to receive the annual Community Impact Award from Volunteers of America for their active participation during the National Service Recognition Day at Hope House in April, 2018.
· Andrey Muzychenko was selected to participate in the UWW LEAD program (national).
· Michaela Brown was chosen to participate in the Just Lead Washington Leadership Academy.
· Tara Dowd was selected to become a Member of the Strive Together Equity Advisory Committee (national). Tara she was appointed to the Advisory Committee to the new Department of Children Youth and Families focused on childhood trauma. Tara was accepted into Georgetown University’s School-Justice Partnerships & Diversion Pathways Certification Program as part of community team with SPS, Juvenile Court, Teamchild, etc. 

· Marisela Revuelta Cervantes was appointed to the Spokane Police Department Advisory Board.
· Sally Pritchard was chosen to receive the YWCA Women of Achievement for Community Enhancement Service.
2. Election of 2018-19 Board Members & Executive Committee
· New Board Member Election 

Chair Schmidlkofer requested a motion to elect the following 3 individuals to the Board for a first 3-year term. Motion was made, seconded and approved unanimously. 
· Tim Fitzgerald – Spokane County

· Jason Thackston – Avista

· Jesse Zumbro – YMCA
· Executive Committee Election

Chair Schmidlkofer requested a motion to elect the following 5 individuals to serve as Executive Committee. Motion was made, seconded and approved unanimously. 
· Jan Schmidlkofer – Board Chair

· Paul Read – Chair-elect

· Wendy Newman – Finance Committee Chair

· Michelle Grabicki – Community Impact Chair

· Marcelo Morales – At large member

· June 2018 meeting minutes (on file) Chair Schmidlkofer requested a motion to approve the June 2018 meeting minutes. Motion was made, seconded and approved unanimously.

3. Financial Report 
· Review of FY 2017-2018 Year-End Financials




Tim Henkel reviewed the 4Q financial report that was earlier sent to the Board. He indicated an issue was recently discovered that overstated the difference with some of the community impact expense categories. Upon closer review after the year end schedules had been sent out Tim reported that the wrong version of the functional report had been used to build this year-end report.  There are no issues in the various schedules with any of the bottom line results; it is only on the functional budget schedule where significant variations surfaced on community impact investments on the report sent to the Board.  

Given the challenges with the campaign outcome the fiscal year ended with a significant positive variance.  The audit is scheduled to take place in late September and it is hoped that the FY 17-18 audit will be ready by December or early January at the latest.  
4. Campaign
· Campaign 2018 Activities to Date





Kevin Mead and Linda Underwood reported that several campaigns are just getting underway.  An orientation for company campaign coordinators was held in mid-August at Hamilton Studios.  Nearly 50 people were in attendance.  The Day of Impact is set for September 7th with nearly 80 people signed up to take part in the ALICE Simulation that morning.  More volunteers to take part in the Simulations are being sought and we anticipate filling all 100 volunteer roles.  More than 100 others are anticipated to join this group for a luncheon which will include a discussion of the experiences from participants in the ALICE Simulation.  

Linda has graciously agreed to host the Tocqueville Reception at her home on September 19th.  a brief update on campaign status and upcoming activities.  
· Campaign Promotions/Advertising




Lisa Curtis introduced the campaign poster and employee brochure, and shared a 2-minute campaign video. 
· Day of Impact
Tim Henkel updated everyone on the Day of Impact. He invited all Board members to be a part of the event and register online for the luncheon and/or as a volunteer participant in the 3-hour ALICE poverty simulation. There are 15-20 spots available for the simulation that will be facilitated by SNAP. 
· Donor Centered Engagement





Kevin Mead shared a visual on how the RD team is looking to carry out our donor centered engagement work that will impact the community through volunteerism, philanthropy and advocacy.

5. Community Impact – Looking Back / Looking Forward


· Sally Pritchard and Andrey Muzychenko made a slide presentation of CI’s vision and work. Current partner agency investments total $1.3 million annually. SCUW funds 32 programs aligned with SCUW vision on 2-year grants, with education as the biggest chunk, followed by health and financial stability. 
· Strategies drive investments. As we prepare for the 2019 investment process, the strategies document will be reviewed and revised. The Board was provided a brief recap of what will come to them in the coming months. 
· A 10-page summary of FY 2018 partner agency grant amounts and results was shared with the Board, followed by a discussion. 
6. Board Solicitation
Pledge intent letters were given to each Board member at the beginning of the meeting. Tim Henkel asked all Board members to consider making a gift to SCUW and fill out their pledge intent forms. 
7. Adjournment

With no further business before the Board, the regular Board meeting was adjourned at 9:00 a.m. 
Reminder

Please join us at our upcoming Day of Impact on Friday, September 7, 2018 at the Hemmingson Center, Gonzaga University. The next Board meeting will be on Tuesday, September 25, 2018.

Respectfully Submitted, 

Tim Henkel

President & CEO

